WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
OFFICIAL MINUTES 

October 27, 2014
The Board of County Commissioners, three members, and Kris Marple, County Coordinator, met in regular session at 2:00 p.m. in the Commission room.  Rhonda Willard, County Clerk, was absent.
**********
CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Lair called the meeting to order.

INVOCATION: Commissioner Walker gave the invocation.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Commissioner Lair led the flag salute.

**********

MINUTES:
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to approve the minutes of October 20, 2014 as presented and the meeting agenda as presented.  Commissioner Walker seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

**********

ROAD & BRIDGE REPORT:

Kris Marple presented the weekly report for Josh Anderson, Road & Bridge Supervisor, to the Commission.  The following items were reported: purchased a new desktop computer for the office to replace a defective laptop computer.  Bridge repair at 2100 & Inman Rd will be completed this week, then will finish the wing walls to the bridge at 1400 & Udall Rd.  Heckert Construction will start the asphalt overlay on Coyville Rd on Wednesday, then move to New Albany Rd.  Two permit applications were submitted for approval.
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to approve an access entrance permit for Earl Porter, and an utility permit for Housley Communications.  Commissioner Walker seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********
HEALTH DEPT. REPORT:

Todd Durham, Health Dept. Administrator, informed the Commission on the KDHE Ebola Response Plan.  He also reported that the Altoona-Midway schools flu vaccinations were completed.  The Neodesha schools flu vaccinations are scheduled for October 29th, and the Fredonia schools for November 6th.  The annual health screenings at the Mennonite Christian school have been scheduled for November 7th.
**********

COORDINATOR’S REPORT:

Kris Marple, County Coordinator, presented a letter of support for the Four County Mental Health grant application to KDOT for signature.  He also informed the Commission that he submitted a grant application to the State 911 Council for NG9-1-1 data compliance.  He also submitted an estimate from Midwest Computer for new security cameras at 911 Dispatch to replace the ones that were damaged due to a power surge.  He also gave an update on the Enbridge Pipeline settlement agreement, the Commission tentatively agreed by consensus to settle for $506,733.70 for unpaid permit fees and asphalt road repairs contingent upon if Enbridge agrees.
**********
OTHER BUSINESS: 
1. Reports received: Treasurer’s Fees & Investments reports, and Register of Deeds Fees report.
2. Vouchers were approved in the amount of $174,031.95 and payroll in the amount of $79,291.73.

3. Dan Millar met with the Commission to express his concerns about poor road grading, wasted gravel, and unnecessary windrows.

**********

ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m. to reconvene on Monday, November 3, 2014 @ 2:00 p.m. in the Commission Room.
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS







WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
















              


____________________________________







Casey Lair, Chairman

ATTEST:

____________________________________

Rhonda Willard, County Clerk
